
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 

TEXTBOOKS/NOVELS TO RETURN?   

Attention Saints!  Do you still have a textbook, calculator, library book or novel?  There is someone at East at 

Door #1  from 7:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. Please return these items so we are ready for August.   

 

REGISTRATION MATERIALS 

Returning Student Registration for 2020-2021 has moved to an online format that will open on April 27 with 
high school fees available starting June 1.  See the registration page of this bulletin for more information. Some 
East specific materials for 2020-21 were mailed home the week of June 1.  Please visit the East website for more 
information.  Parking applications for A/B days is on the  East website also.  Applications still being accepted! 

 

MATERIALS PICK-UP DAYS 

ENTER DOOR #40 

  Seniors  Monday, August 3  8:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

  Juniors  Tuesday, August  4  8:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

  Sophomores   Wednesday, August 5 8:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

  All Classes   Monday, August 10     2:00 PM - 7:00 PM 

Principal Richter shared an email last week about Materials Pick-up days.  You must make an appointment - 

“pick a time” for our Materials Pick-up days.  We will practice social distancing.  Face coverings are mandatory.  

Hand sanitizer will be available at all stations.  See the attached flier in this bulletin for more information.  Make 

your appointment today! 

 

 
 

FRESHMAN ORIENTATION 

Freshman Orientation will be held on Thursday, August 6.  There will be three sessions.  Freshmen received an 
invitation in the mail last week.  The invitation  included the time of their session and the entrance/exit for their 
group.  We will practice social distancing.  Face coverings are mandatory.  Hand sanitizer will be available 
during all sessions.  Please plan to drop off your son/daughter  -  the event is just for students. The invitation 
will include start/end time, entrance/exit door # and a map.   After the event, parents will receive a  “welcome 
message” and a summary of  the day.  Thanks for your support!   More information is attached in this bulletin.                        

August 3, 2020 

                                               

       Saints—Planning for August has started!  

We will keep you informed of any changes. 



NEW STUDENT ORIENTATION 

New to East?  We can’t wait to meet you!  Watch for another email from Principal Richter. Current students and 
staff are putting together a video to share with you that is all about East.  This welcome video will help to get 
you ready and excited for our first days of school. We will have many staff members on the first days of school 
to help you navigate the building and find your classes.  A welcome video and email is coming soon! 

 
 

CHROMEBOOK SUPPORT  
It’s almost August!  Is your Chromebook charged and ready to go?  The IT Department is at Thompson Middle 
School on Wednesdays (August 5, August 12) from 9:00-11:00 AM. For Chromebook replacement/repairs for 
broken devices please visit IT at Thompson Middle School so you are ready for the start of the school year. 
 
 

STUDENT SCHEDULES FOR  2020-21 

 

 

Coming soon—information about your schedule & the re-opening of HAC.   

 

CLASS OF 2021—SENIOR PHOTOS 

Formal Senior portraits are taken from August – October by Root Studios/HR Imaging here at East. See the 
dates and times listed below. Senior families will receive communication/brochure from Root Studio about 
making an online appointment.   Please call Customer Service directly for more information: 815-433-1869. 

Room B121 – enter door #40 
Monday, August 24, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 
Tuesday, August 25, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 

Wednesday, August 26, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 
Thursday, August 27, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 

 

Room B121 – enter door #40 
Monday, September 21, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 
Tuesday, September 22, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 

Wednesday, September 23, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 
Thursday, September 24, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 

 

Room B121 – enter door #40 
Monday, October 26, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 
Tuesday, October 27, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 

Wednesday, October 28, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 
Thursday, October 29, 3:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  (by appointment only) 

 

 
Pictures will be taken at East in B121 (enter Door #40). We will practice social distancing.  Face coverings are 
mandatory walking into and out of your appointment.  Hand sanitizer will be available before and after your 
appointment.   If you are only interested in a Yearbook photo, you can skip the sitting fee and get the photo 
done with a single pose.  Please get your photo taken before November 2020 to be included in the Yearbook. 
We do not use any photos taken outside of Root Studios and our ID photos. 



 

 

RESOURCES 

Saints—The uncertainty surrounding young adults during this health crisis has led to increased fears and           
anxiety.  The  attached resource supports developing an understanding of what anxiety is AND what can be 
done to manage it.  If your son/daughter is challenged by anxiety or you have noticed an increase in anxious 
behaviors,  Dr. Green's self-paced and selected course may be beneficial.  If you have any questions on the 
information provided or are seeking additional support for yourself or child, please contact Patti Palagi, 
Director Instructional Interventions  at patti.palagi@d303.org or 331-228-6457.    

 
 

OUR SCHOOL NEWSPAPER 

Hey Saints - our school newspaper, the X-ray, is now online!  Go to eastxray.com and check out our new look!  
Let us know what you think and send us a comment. The new 2020-21 editorial staff will be shared soon. 
 

 

http://www.jenniferggreen.com/stress/#/
mailto:patti.palagi@d303.org
http://eastxray.com/








 
 

D303 REGISTRATION 2020-21 
 

HIGH SCHOOL 
  

Returning Student Registration for 2020-2021 has moved to an online format that opened on April 27, 2020. In 
years past, parents completed the necessary paperwork in paper format. This year, all acknowledgments and 
authorizations are contained in a single electronic, online registration form that is easily accessible from most 
electronic devices (computer, Chromebook, and Smartphones).  Guardians should log in using their Home Access 
Center (HAC) login ID and password.  If you do not know your HAC login ID and/or password, please contact the 
school office for assistance.  There is a Parent Guide to Online Registration with step-by-step instructions in the 
Parents/Community menu of the District website. 
  
High School fees will be available on June 1, 2020.  Please pay your students fees on PushCoin by July 15, 2020 to 
take advantage of the early bird discount.  PushCoin is accessible in the Parents/Community menu of the District 
website under the Webstore/PushCoin heading.   No parking fees, sports fees or course specific fees are being 
collected at this time.   
  

New for 2020-2021 CUSD 303 Fee Waiver & NSLP Food Waiver Applications.  All students are charged the regular 
registration fees.  In July, if your family is directly certified by the State as receiving SNAP, TANF or Foster Care 
benefits the fees will be adjusted to zero.  If your family is not directly certified by the State, you will need to 
complete the paper CUSD 303 Fee Waiver Application and submit that with the required financial documentation 
to the D303 Business Office to see if you qualify for a fee waiver.  These paper applications will be accessible 
from the Parent/Community menu on the district website under the Fee Waiver heading.   
  

You will also need to complete an online NSLP food waiver application during the month of July if you wish your 
student to receive free lunches.  This online application will be accessible from the Parent/Community menu on 
the district website under the Food Services heading, Free and Reduced Meals section.  
  
 



 
 
  

INSCRIPCIÓN DE LA ESCUELA  
PREPARATORIA D303 2020-21 

  

La inscripción para estudiantes que regresan para el 2020-2021 se ha movido a un formato en línea que se abrió 
el 27 de abril de 2020. En años pasados, los padres completaron el papeleo necesario en formato de papel. Este 
año, todos los reconocimientos y autorizaciones están contenidos en un único formulario de registro electrónico 
en línea al que se puede acceder fácilmente desde la mayoría de los dispositivos electrónicos (computadora, 
Chromebook y Smartphones).  Los tutores deben iniciar la sesión utilizando su identificación de inicio de sesión y 
contraseña del Centro de Acceso al Hogar (HAC).  Si usted no sabe su ID de ingreso a HAC y/o su contraseña, por 
favor contacte a la oficina de la escuela para obtener ayuda.  Hay una Guía para Padres para la Inscripción en 
línea con instrucciones paso a paso en el menú Padres/Comunidad del sitio web del Distrito. 

  

Las cuotas de la escuela preparatoria estarán disponibles el 1 de junio de 2020.  Por favor paguen las cuotas de 
sus estudiantes en PushCoin antes del 15 de julio de 2020 para aprovechar el descuento de inscripción tempra-
na.  PushCoin está accesible en el menú de Padres/Comunidad del sitio web del Distrito bajo el título Webstore/
PushCoin.   No se cobran tarifas de estacionamiento, deportes o cursos específicos en este momento.   

  

Nuevo para el 2020-2021 CUSD 303 Solicitudes de Exención de Tarifas y Exención de Alimentos NSLP.  A todos 
los estudiantes se les cobra la cuota de inscripción regular.  En julio, si el Estado certifica directamente que su fa-
milia recibe beneficios de SNAP, TANF o Foster Care, las cuotas se ajustarán a cero.  Si su familia no está certifica-
da directamente por el Estado, tendrá que completar la Solicitud de Exención de Tarifas CUSD 303 en papel y 
presentarla con la documentación financiera requerida a la Oficina de Negocios D303 para ver si califica para una 
exención de tarifas.  Estas solicitudes en papel serán accesibles desde el menú Padre/Comunidad en el sitio web 
del distrito bajo el encabezado de Exención de Tarifas.   

  

También tendrá que completar una solicitud de exención de alimentos NSLP en línea durante el mes de julio si 
desea que su estudiante reciba almuerzos gratuitos.  Esta solicitud en línea será accesible desde el menú para 
padres/comunidad en el sitio web del distrito bajo el título de Servicios Alimenticios, sección de Comidas Gratis y 
Reducidas.  

  


